Westfield Youth Hockey Association
Board Meeting Minutes
    December 12, 2013


 
Executive Board Members Present:
Kevin Chrisanthopoulos, President
Paul Labbe, 1st Vice President
Todd Jensen, 2nd Vice President/Ice Scheduler
Meg Bacon, Director of Finance
Tim McMahon, Director of Communications
Sheila Bennett, Secretary
 
Board Appointed Members Present:
Jennifer McMahon, USA Rep/Registrar
Tom Roskey , GSL Rep - absent
Shane Collins, Assistant Secretary
 
Meeting began at approximately 6:30 pm
A motion was made and passed to accept the minutes from November
 
Team Reps Present:
B1,B2, PW1, PW2, PW3, S1,S2, S3, M1, M2, M3(red), M3(white)



President Report: (Kevin Chrisanthopoulos)
· Fundraising:
· We are looking to fill the position for fundraising.
· We are looking for people to get involved to focus on raising funds for our hockey organization.
· House League:
· We will be putting an ad in the paper to encourage people to join the house league.

                It is a great opportunity for those who don’t want to make a full time commitment
                 to hockey.
 
 
1st Vice President Report: (Paul Labbe)
· Fire & Ice update: (reported by Shane Collins)
· Fire and Ice tournament is full.
· On January 1st the volunteer schedule will go out. Volunteers are needed to help in various areas, ie cooking on the grill, and volunteering at the raffle tables.
· Once the game schedule is out you will be able to sign up on the website to volunteer.
· If there are any changes to the raffle basket ideas we need to know ASAP so that we can have the correct labels for the baskets.
 
· LTP/LTS Session #2
· There are approx. 63 skaters total
· COACHES NEEDED!! If you volunteer to coach you are not obligated to come every week.
· Kids were moved from LTP which added a 3rd team in Novice.
· Coach update
· Several coaches still need to complete online renewal. Head coaches have been notified.            
· 10 -12 coaches still need to complete modules by Dec. 31st.
· Coaches are urged not to wait until last minute!
 


2nd Vice President Report: (Todd Jensen) 


· Open ice available for scrimmages 12/28.  Please contact Todd Jensen to secure.
· The last Louis Chabot clinic 12/16/13
· Goalie Training:
·        We will be having a pilot program with Jeff Walker for squirt – bantam level. (No mites due to the frequent rotation of goalies at this level)
·        Jeff will come to 1 practice to work with goalies. We will need 1 of the assistant coaches to help him.
·        If the feedback is positive we might look to do this rather than the goalie clinics.
Director of Finance: (Meg Bacon)
· The current balance is $74,821.73. (this includes paying Amelia Park through Dec.)
 
· The 2nd Ice Fee is Due by January 15thand are as follows:
· Mites- $450
· Squirt & Peewee- $625
· Bantam- $700
· The breast cancer credit has already been applied to the 2nd ice bill for those families that were eligible.
· Any player who will be out of hockey for more than 4 weeks, for medical purposes will receive a credit. Players must have a doctor’s note. If a player is injured, an injury form needs to be filled out and given to Chris King, who will then submit it to the state. Team reps are responsible for submission of forms.
 
Communications report: (Tim McMahon)
· Executive Holiday Skate is being hosted by Carole Appleton:
· Sunday Dec. 22   free skate from 5:00 – 5:50, skate rentals $3.00 each.
 
 
GSL report: (Tom Roskey- absent) reported by Todd Jensen:
· There was a lot of discussion at the GSL meeting regarding the Mite Jamboree to be organized by the league. Each organization needs to let Todd know if their Mite teams are available the week of GSL playoffs.
 
· Play downs:
· A couple of possibilities were discussed regarding when to hold play downs including: Thursday and Sunday evening games, Thanksgiving weekend, or one of the 2 weekends off between evaluations and the regular game schedule. The consensus for WYHA seems to be the weekends between evals and regular games
.
· Evaluation Process:
· There was discussion regarding the evaluation process to have only the squirt and pee wee levels complete evaluations, as this seems to be where the most discrepancy lies.
 


· New Business
· There will be no full season Midget team this year; there were not enough players interested.
· If your team is playing at Lossone rink and you are not playing Nonotuck, you will need a game sheet and a time keeper.
[bookmark: _GoBack] 
   
Merchandise Report: (Brenda Labbe)
· Most orders will hopefully be in on time for the holidays, however, no guarantee.
· All of the WYHA merchandise will now be carried through DK’s.
 
  
Meeting was adjourned at 7:15pm.

